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Dear AECA Membership: 

Conference time is quickly approaching and AECA has a fantastic line up of speakers 

for the 51st Annual Conference. The conference committee has worked tirelessly to pro-

vide a first class conference. I would like to thank Maurena Farr, Malinda McSpadden, 

Elizabeth Scudder, Robin Jones and Elaine Davis for their efforts on behalf of the con-

ference. The conference theme is Growing Children, Growing Professionals. Currently 

there are 80 sessions, 9 exhibitors and 18 vendor booths. But, there is still time to get 

an advertisement in the conference program or to get an exhibitor table or vendor booth. 

Go to the AECA website at www.arkansasearlychildhood.org  (go to the Conference tab, 

then select Vendor or Exhibitor for the form). 

The conference lineup includes three dynamic keynote presenters Donna Beegle, Shawn 

Brown and Debbie Clement. On October 18th, Donna will share with conference at-

tendees her story of growing up in poverty. Shawn will entertain you with his movin' 

and grovin' on October 19th. Last but not least, Debbie will charm you with her humor 

and music on October 20th. In addition to these great speakers, Lakeshore Learning is 

sponsoring the After Hours Party on Friday evening with food, door prizes, and speak-

er/ entertainer Ron Mohl. Register today because you don't want to miss out on all that 

the conference committee has planned. 

For the first time conference logo t-shirts can be purchased prior to the conference, look 

for that option when you register for the conference online (registration can also be paid 

via paper and mail, no worries). T-shirts are only $10 each for short sleeve and $15 each 

for long sleeve. 

AECA is still accepting the AECA Outstanding Member Award and the Maggie Reyn-

olds/Deltha Sharp SECA Conference Scholarship Award. Forms can be found in the 

Summer 2012 Update on the AECA website (go to the News page). The deadline is Octo-

ber 2, 2012. 

Don't forget to vote for SECA President. You can do it online by going to the SECA web-

site at http://southernearlychildhood.org . You will need to verify by entering your mem-

bership number. 

Our Facebook page is really going now! Find us by typing “Arkansas Early Childhood 

Association” into the Facebook search box. In addition, you can tweet this year at con-

ference. Our handle is AECA@AECAtweets, conference hashtag is #51aecaconf. I can't 

wait to see you at the conference, see your Facebook photos, or even see your conference 

tweet!! 

 

 

 

 
Deniece Honeycutt, President 

A Message from Our President 

ANNOUNCEMENTSANNOUNCEMENTS  

 

SAVE THE DATE!   

Annual SECA Conference   

Mobile, Alabama  

 

Feb. 28 – March 2, 2013.   

 Information can be found at 

 http://

www.southernearlychildhoo

d.org/seca_conference.php . 

             

                                                                      Fall 2012 

  UPDATE 

Do You Tweet? 

 
You can follow us with the 

username 

@AECAtweets 

 

http://www.southernearlychildhood.org/seca_conference.php
http://www.southernearlychildhood.org/seca_conference.php
http://www.southernearlychildhood.org/seca_conference.php
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51st Annual Conference 

Hot Springs Convention Center 

October 18—21 

 

  

 

Having trouble thinking of an item to bring… 

Think of things that are special to  

Your portion of the state of Arkansas:  

 
¶ Agriculture Item—honey, rice gift basket, peanuts, grape product, cotton product 

¶ Tourist Item—lodging gift certificates, event tickets, season passes 

¶ University Connections—apparel, mascot items, logo products 

¶ Early Childhood Education—books, toys, classroom tools 

¶ Anything Else—we will be accepting anything (and everything) for the auction! 

Please bring your auction item to the registration table at the conference.  Make sure to tell 

the person you give it to that it is a silent auction item. 

The auction will take place Friday, October 19th at 9:00 am—5:00 pm   

We need volunteers too!  

We’ll need help managing all these great auction items.  Please email Robin Jones, Immediate 

Past President, at rgcaudl@uark.edu to help on Friday. 

Thanks!  We can’t wait to see you at the conference! 

 

 

 

Our volunteers are a vital part of making the conference a success for all and we need your 

help!  If you can donate a portion of your time to join our conference team as a volunteer, let us 

hear from you today!  You can contact our conference chair, Elizabeth Scudder at:   

conf_cochair_1@arkansasearlychildhood.org   

 Also, donations of door prizes would be greatly appreciated.  Door prizes may be dropped off at 

the registration table at the conference.   

ITEMS NEEDED FOR THE SILENT AUCTION  

WE  STILL NEED VOLUNTEERS and DOOR PRIZES! 

mailto:conf_cochair_1@arkansasearlychildhood.org
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It’s not too late to register! 
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      Greetings from SECA!  

 

If you are attending the fall conference, please take the opportunity to 

meet Janie Humphries, the SECA Past President.  She will be bringing greetings from SECA 

at our conference.  We look forward to her visit! 

 

The SECA office is leveraging technology to keep our association costs down as low as 

possible.  Voting online (I hope everyone voted for SECA president) is one example; offering 

SECA publications online is another way.  Look forward to your Summer Dimensions coming 

to an I Pad (or other electronic device) near you!   SECA has not raised the cost of our 

membership for several years and will hold off  raising membership costs at least one more 

year (2012) to provide you the best in services and information at a value price!  Make the 

most of what SECA has to offer. 

 

One way to make the most of the SECA offerings in this election year is to check out the 

Public Policy Notes @ http://www.southernearlychildhood.org/policy_newsletter_sign.php.   

National, state, and local elections bring the opportunity to put early childhood education 

concerns center stage.  SECA’s Public Policy Notes, Position Statements and Policy Briefs can 

provide a strong foundation for framing questions for candidates or as a springboard for 

informing the candidates on ECE relevant issues. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve AECA as the SECA Representative.  If you have 

questions or concerns about SECA, please let me know by contacting me at 

grymesj@astate.edu. 

 

Sincerely, 

         Joanna Grymes 

                   SECA Representative 

3%#! 2%02%3%.4!4)6%  2%0/24 
BY JOANNA GRYMES 

http://www.southernearlychildhood.org/policy_newsletter_sign.php
mailto:grymesj@astate.edu
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                   Arkansas Pharmacists  

Association Offering Free Flu and Whooping Cough    

             Vaccines for Daycare Workers 

 

The Arkansas Pharmacists Association was awarded a grant from the 

Arkansas Department of Health to provide free influenza and Tdap 

(whooping cough/tetanus) vaccinations to uninsured daycare workers 

in Arkansas.  To qualify for the free immunizations, the daycare center 

must be a “Better Beginnings” center and the daycare workers must be 

uninsured. 

 

Adults are often the carriers that expose children to both the flu and whooping cough, so pro-

tecting the daycare workers who have not been vaccinated will help protect the children for 

which they care.  Flu shots should be received annually and whooping cough shots (Tdap) 

should be received at least every ten years. 

Local pharmacists from the community will come directly to the Better Beginnings daycares to 

provide these immunizations.  Keeping your employees protected and on the job.  Please do not 

miss this opportunity to provide these vaccines free of charge to uninsured daycare workers.  

Call Scott Pace at the Arkansas Pharmacists Association at 501-372-5250 or e-mail at 

scott@arrx.org to schedule a time for your employees to get vaccinated. 

&ÒÅÅ 6ÁÃÃÉÎÅÓ ÆÏÒ $ÁÙÃÁÒÅ 7ÏÒËÅÒÓ 

2012 AECA  

SERVICE PROJECT  

This year we are collecting food to benefit the more than 32,000 Arkansas children in over 650 

public schools who regularly receive hunger relief from items distributed through  

Arkansas Rice Depot. 

Please contact your AECA Affiliate President or Member-at-Large about where and when to 

bring non-perishable, ready-to-eat, and simple-to-prepare foods for donation.  Food items can 

also be brought to the AECA Conference and Arkansas Rice Depot will be available for pick up 

on Saturday morning.  “It is hard to be hungry for knowledge when you are just plain hungry”.  

Download the Food for Kids Wish List at www.ricedepot.org.  

mailto:scott@arrx.org
http://www.ricedepot.org
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 The river valley early childhood association has had a great start to the new school      

year. Our first meeting was Saturday, September 8th. We had 60 early childhood 

workers at our Infant and Toddler Extravaganza with Marilyn Bailey. We expect to have 

even greater numbers at our scheduled October-March meetings. Our October meeting is al-

ready generating a lot of buzz in the early childhood field. Our topic for the October meeting is 

Pinterest for Teachers: how to use it and 30 plus great ideas. This meeting will be at the West 

Ark church of Christ in Fort Smith on Monday, October 1st from 5-7. You can register for this 

training online via TAPP.  

 

 

 

 

AECA-CA will have it’s next meeting on November 8 from 6:30 to 8:00 PM.  The af-

filiate is still collecting ‘gently used’ or new tote bags for our community service project.  Con-

tact Traci Johnston at tjohnston@pulaskitech.edu  to deliver your bags or to get inforamtion 

about the next meeting. 
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